

Friday 23rd June 2023

#### Dear Parents/Carers,

I am writing on a very warm Friday, wondering where the academic year has gone, whilst also counting down to the summer holidays, which we all look forward to! I hope you are all enjoying the summer weather. This letter contains my usual round up of information and news.

#### A Visit from Courtney Tulloch





A few months ago I was asked to complete a survey on the provision of sport in Kent. All completed entries would be entered into a competition to receive an athlete visit for their school... And we won!

The decision was made for all Year 4 children from Aspire to attend a workshop with Courtney Tulloch! Courtney is a Commonwealth, European and World medalist in Gymnastics!

The children completed a Gymnastics workshop, watched a demonstration of him perform, held a Q and A session and had the opportunity to have their photo taken with him.

He was a real inspiration to the children and made even more relatable as he is originally a 'Maidstone Lad'. Fun fact, Mrs Sanchez, head of school at Kingswood used to be his teacher!

From all at Aspire, we would like to thank Courtney for visiting us and wish him the very best of luck as he trains and competes over the coming months to try and gain his place on the GB team for the Paris 2024 Olympics!

Miss Liddicoat

### **Family First Magazine - NHS**

We have been sent the following information regarding a free magazine - please see below.



Free Family Days Out 
Family Travel

The Great Outdoors

What's On This Summer

Parenting Hacks

Children's Fashion

Healthy Recipes

Toys & Games

Children's Sport √

# Helping millions of families stay

### bored-free this summer

## It's 100% FREE for all parents- Enjoy!

### **CLICK HERE**

### Safety in the sunshine - reminder!

Just a polite reminder that children need to have hats and water in school please. This is to make sure the children are kept safe in the sunshine. Especially as we use the fields more in the summer and there is relatively little shade.

If you wish your children to have sun cream - please apply this before your child comes to school. You can purchase long lasting sun cream which would be useful in this scenario.

Wishing you lovely sunny family weekends

Kind regards,

Emma Hickling
Executive Headteacher
exechead@aspire-kent.org.uk